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August 13, 2020


1:30 PM-2:00 PM (Remote)


ICC Executive Committee Minutes





ICC Members Present Via Phone: Cindy Jackson, Leona Adamczyk,   Elizabeth Teller, Myra Watnick, Anne Giordano, and Alice Ridgway





Agenda topics for this call:


Brief overview of the grant proposal OEC/B23 system intended to submit 8/17/20   OSERS-OSEP: Personnel Development to Improve Services and Results for Children with Disabilities--Improving Retention of Special Education Teachers and Early Intervention Personnel (CFDA number 84.325P)   


Discuss LA request for ICC letter of support 





Summary of discussion:





Alice Ridgway (Part C coordinator for LA) gave a brief overview of grant OEC/B23 system applying for 8/17/20





OSERS-OSEP: Personnel Development to Improve Services and Results for Children with Disabilities--Improving Retention of Special Education Teachers and Early Intervention Personnel (CFDA number 84.325P) 





OEC proposal highlights system deficits previously identified in relation to professional development system. Proposal will seek to increase retention of highly skilled staff by offering an individualized career path for professional development (PD), especially in relation to the advancement of skills of the DTS designation. The ITFS credentialing process would be reworked and linked to existing PD offerings, such as initial certificate, service coordination, etc. Stakeholder involvement will be crucial in the development of supporting materials. The proposal also outlines a comprehensive system of support to train and utilize programs Master/Mentor coaches to develop family coaches within individual programs in order to develop a self-sustaining model.





Discussed concerns included increased credentialing is often accompanied by staff desire for increase compensation. If reimbursement rates don’t change, how is a program to pay a higher hourly rate?  Alice clarifying the career path is largely aimed at allowing DTS the opportunity to acquire professional level skills which in turn could allow billable units at the higher rate. 





Outcome: ICC committee agreed to submit letter of support.





Next Meeting: September 2, 2020 @ 1 pm via remote platform TBD


Agenda: Planning for Family Focus for October ICC meeting (10/5/20). 










































